TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County

Town Board Meeting

March 7, 2016 – 6:00 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Steve Austin, Chairman, at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.

The pledge of allegiance was recited and roll call was taken.  John Kielkucki was absent.    

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC NOTICE POSTINGS:  Gail Keup, Clerk, stated the March agenda was posted on Saturday, March 5th.

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.
WAGNER SURVEY:  Mark Krause from Wagner Survey presented a survey map to the board regarding the addition of  a small triangle of land on an existing lot.  The lot belongs to DiAnn Tilden and the change was to eliminate the 30’ easement.  Greg Main made a motion to approve the change and Steve Austin seconded it.  Motion carried.  Mark gave Gail Keup a check in the amount of $29.00.

CORRESPONDENCE:  The board reviewed the correspondence.  Greg pointed out that we had finally received approval for our first check for the July, 2011 disaster aide from the state in the amount of $103,759.05.
DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS:
Approval of February  Minutes:  Greg made a motion to accept the minutes for the month of February as presented and Steve Austin seconded it.  Motion carried.
Clerk’s Monthly Expenditure Reports:  Greg made a motion to accept the clerk’s monthly report in the amount of $1,046,231.34 and Steve seconded it.  Motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Michelle submitted the treasurer’s report.  Greg Main made a motion to approve the report and Steve seconded it.  Motion carried.  We have an available balance of $228,740.40. 

Picnic License   Greg made a motion to approve a picnic license for Lakes and Pines Sno-Trails for the St. Pat’s Day Parade and Steve Austin seconded it.  Motion carried.

Fireworks Permit:  Steve signed the permit submitted by Dan Kaye for fireworks display on Big Bear Lake on July 2, 2016.
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First Responders:  No one was present from the First Responders.

Beaver Control Contract:   Greg Main made a motion to contract with USDA for beaver control again this year and Steve Austin seconded it.  Motion carried.
Roads and Repairs to Grader:   The expense to repair the John Deere grader amount to $15,229.00 which was down from the first estimate given by Nortrax.
The road crew had received a job request to clear some land for a property owner.  Greg stated we could clear the trees and brush by the road but he would have to hire someone to clear his land.  Greg said he would talk to Carl regarding this.

Fire Department Update:  Ben Keup, Chief of the Webb Lake Fire Department was present to explain to the board that we had to have the SCBA gear inspected and the air packs would need to be replaced by 2017.  He requested the board give the fire department permission to start this year to replace half of the air packs and half next year.  The board gave their approval.
PUBLIC COMMENTS :  It was stated by a person present who was not a resident of the Town of Webb Lake that Frog Lake Road has not been plowed very well this year.  Greg stated we had other complaints about the road this year also and that person did not want improvements on Frog Lake Road.  Greg stated it was not possible to please everyone.  It is a snowmobile trail also.
Greg made a motion to adjourn at 6:23 PM and Steve seconded it.  Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake

______________________    ___________________   ________________________
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